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To:  Members of the South Windsor Town Council 
 
From: Michael Maniscalco, Town Manager 
 
Subject: Town Manager’s Report for 6/20/2023 Town Council Meeting 
 
Date:  June 15, 2023 
 

 
 
 

Police Department Hosting National Night Out: The Police Department is tentatively 
planning a National Night Out event at Nevers Road Park for August 1, 2023. The event will 
have a touch a truck, ice cream, food, bounce house, music and giveaways. The purpose of the 
event is to provide our community, and in particular, our youth the opportunity to get to know 
our Police Department and officers so that we can all be better partners at keeping our 
community safe. 
 
Splash Pad Construction:  All of the equipment and permits are set at the site. Aqua Turf, 
the subcontractor for the splash pad construction, has had delays getting onsite. They were 
originally scheduled to arrive on site mid-May and has been rescheduling the start date due to 
various personal reasons. We do have the contractor now scheduled to be on-site Friday, June 
16th. 
 
Summer Camp Preparation:  Since the Parks and Recreation Department’s move to the Old 
Orchard Hill facility at the end of April, the department along with Building Maintenance and 
Information Technology, have been actively working to make the space function. Some of the 
preparation work for camp include: deep cleaning and painting the rooms, repainting the gym 
floor lines, moving all the camp equipment and setting it up in the new space, installation of the 
ADA entrance, new bathroom and building signage, installation of air conditioning units and 
repairs to the playground space. The camp staff had training during the week of June 3rd and 
are excited to welcome youth to summer camp starting on Monday, June 19th for the pre-camp 
week! 

 


